
White Oak Township Board Meeting                                                                       
March 11, 2019

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on March 11, 
2019.  In attendance were:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk 
Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Building Inspector Don 
Hannewald, and Richard Morrison.  Trustee Graf lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the 
minutes of the 02/11/2019 Township Board meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the 
treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.

Don Hannewald took the floor.  He mentioned his concerns about the fees the building 
department is charging.  He feels they may not be covering our expenses.  He asked the 
Township board for permission to keep open files at his house, then turn them in to the 
Township Board when completed.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by 
Trustee Kemler to approve his request.  Motion carried.  He is working with Rick to gets 
all open permits caught up, so that he can keep track of where the permits are in the 
process. 

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the final 
2018-19 budget.  

Treasurer Graf will call Briggs mechanical to have them check on the heater in the 
office.  He will also check with Brown Well Drilling to check the pump in the Township 
Hall.

Trustee Graf made a motion to pay the bills as presented.  Seconded by Treasurer Graf.  
Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:27p.m.

Submitted by:

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
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